

JULY 12, 2013 PRE ANNUAL MEETING EDITION A Publication of the Canobie Lake Protective Association

PLEASE COME to our ANNUAL MEETING

<mark>9 – 11 AM</mark> Saturday July 20

At the Searles School

3 Chapel Road, Windham (35 Range Rd, next to Delahunty's)

Please come and have coffee with your neighbors and fellow CANOBIE LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOC. members.



REFRESHMENTS will be served



NEW MEMBERS ARE WELCOME!!!

If you haven't had a chance to send in your membership just come to the annual meeting to join. Passes to Canobie Lake Park will be available(while supply lasts) to go along with membership and donations.

MAP OF CANOBIE LAKE:

Find your house on the extra large map of Canobie Lake and mark it with a sticky arrow.

Meet your lake neighbors and share fond memories.



THE YEAR IN REVIEW & BUSINESS MEETING:

Bill Schroeder, President of CLPA, will review issues and accomplishments throughout the past year and conduct the business part of the annual meeting.

The election of officers and directors will be held. The three nominees for re-election to 2 year terms are: Ginny Campiola, Secretary; Betty Dunn, Treasurer; and Dave Blake, director from Salem. The other three current officers (Bill Schroeder, president; Peter Griffin, director from Windham, and Odie Odierna, director from Salem) will serve the second year of their 2 year terms.

(According to the bylaws any member who wishes to run for an office may do so by notifying the Board at least 15 days prior to the Annual Meeting. Write-in candidates and nominations at the time of the meeting are not permitted.)

GUEST SPEAKER:

Robie Parsons, from the NH Lakes Association will update us on the Lake Conservation Corps Project and other topics of interest in the preservation of New Hampsire Lakes. The Lake Conservation Corps will be doing a number of projects at Canobie Lake this summer, from mid-July to mid-August. This is your chance to hear what the project are, and how they will help preserve and protect Canobie lake.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: (a signup sheet will be circulated)

- --Volunteer to help with a new resident welcome packet from the CLPA
- --Volunteer to help with log removal at the end of the summer (if needed!!)
- --Special Events coordinator (sailboat races, kayak events, picnics, fishing tournaments, boat gatherings, etc)
- -- Weed "Watchers"

Items for Sale at the annual meeting—

Canobie Lake logo TEE SHIRTS—Just a few odd sizes for sale for only \$5 Various FREE HANDOUTS about lake concerns will be available.

And...Door Prizes...including remaining Canobie Lake Passes!!!

4TH OF JULY

A HOT BUT BEAUTIFUL DAY!!!

Thank you to everyone who came out in the heat, both on boats and cheering from shore! Your enthusiasm made our celebration exceptional. We had over 23 decorated boats in the parade, many kayaks, and many happy people cheering and waving all the way around the lake. Special thanks and welcome to some of the new residents and participants.



Our judges were so impressed that they found it very difficult to determine the winners. In fact, they added a 4th winner, honorable mention, to acknowledge the continued leadership and enthusiasm of the Forrence family! Great job to all of our participants and winners!!!

PICTURES OF 4TH OF JULY BOAT PARADE:

Visit our website for more pictures taken by Dave Blake and Jay Johnson of all of the participants in the parade. Thanks Dave and Jay!

The boat parade winners were:

1st Place (and leader of next year's parade) -



Michael and Alyssa Schoenfeld Aboard "Flower Power"

2nd Place —

Eric Rioux, Gemma Rioux and Penny Maxner in a two-boat rig: "Washington Crossing the Delaware with a Redcoat Prisoner".

3rd Place –



Dave Silvia with "Christmas in July".

Honorable Mention-



The Forrence Family
Thank you for leading the parade in grand fashion
aboard the "Flag Filled Frigate".

Special WELCOME & recognition to – Our generous neighbor and friends at Canobie Lake Park for having the "Canobie Queen" join the parade.



YOU CAN HELP...

Pictures of WEEDS Wanted

If you see weeds that are of concern please take pictures of them and email the pictures to Amy Smagula at amy.smagula@des.nh.gov She will identify them for us!

The NH Department of Environmental Services encourages lake associations to have a volunteer Weed Watchers program. It's important for early detection of invasive weeds, if any, entering Canobie Lake. Our best chance of preventing spread is to catch it early. Photos and fact sheets regarding invasive species are available here:

des.nh.gov/organization/divisions/water/wmb/exoticspecies/categories/publications.htm

Please contact Bill Schroeder (wesCLPA@myfairpoint.net) if you would like to be trained to become our "weed watcher".

Swimming is not allowed (by State Law) in Canobie Lake

Please help protect the quality of our water by practicing a no swim policy and encouraging others to abide by the State law

Jet Skis are prohibited from use on Canobie Lake

Please help the public be aware of this regulation.

Our Website: www.canobielake.org

You will find; breaking news, newsletters, pictures, maps, and many links to more information and organizations. We welcome your comments and/or suggestions

It's the 111th season of fun at Canobie Lake Park. Our neighbor and generous friend, Canobie Lake Park is open and featuring over 86 rides, games

and attractions. There's something for every member of the family at Canobie.

Especially enjoyable and of interest to all of the Canobie Lake residents are the fireworks. DON'T MISS THEM. The fireworks displays are every Saturday night at 9:30 PM through Labor Day. For details visit: www.Canobie.com

Canobie Lake Protective Association www.canobielake.org

A 501 – (c) 3 non-profit Charitable Trust in the State of N.H. Current Board of Directors:

Bill Schroeder, President (wesCLPA@myfairpoint.net)

Betty Dunn, Treasurer (Canobie Que@aol.com)

Ginny Campiola, Secretary (vcampiola@comcast.net)

Dave Blake, Director/Salem (Dwb13@aim.com)

Peter Griffin, Director/Windham (peterjgriffin@comcast.net)
Rev Robert Odierna, Director/Salem (odie77r@aol.com)

----- 2013 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE ------ If you haven't already become a Member for 2013 please join today....

Canobie Lake Park has again, generously given *CLPA* complimentary <u>Passes</u>. For <u>each</u> membership or donation of \$25 you will receive one \$35 guest pass. Additional contributions to *CLPA* will be gratefully accepted.

To join: Complete the form below and send with your tax deductible check of \$25 (or more) made payable to CLPA.

Mail to: Ginny Campiola, 51 West Shore Rd, Windham, NH 03087

Trum to. Ginny Cumpion	, or west shore ma, whi	1411411, 1 (11 00 00 7			
Member Name(s):					
Address:		_ City	_State	Zip	
Email Address:					
Donation Type:	New Member	Renewal	Gener	ral Donation	
Total Membership (\$25 @)_	Total Donation	Amount Enclosed:			
Yes, please send	me one pass to Canobie L	ake Park (\$35 value	e) for each \$	25 membership/donation.	I understand supplies are
limited and are available on a	a first come, first served b	asis while supply las	sts.		
To receive your Cuest Pass(e	e) - nlegge ancloge a return a	addrossed stamped or	velone		

For further information, please call Ginny Campiola at (603) 894 6957

Welcome and Thank You